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  Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 
Month/Yr Day Day Day Day 

Feb, 2022 26 12 18 3 
Mar, 2022 26 12 18 4, 31 
Apr, 2022 23 9 15 29 

Keepers of His House Schedule 

__ 

Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

3 7:00 PM K of C Officers/Planning 
Meeting 

Knights Hall/Online/
On Phone 

4  First Friday  

5 12:00 PM Rosary for America Park & Dogwood 
Intersection 

7 5:30 PM First Monday Confession Chapel 

10 6:00 PM Vespers – Divine Office Chapel 

10 7:00 PM K of C Council Meeting Knights Hall/Online/
On Phone 

10 Special 
Time 

Fourth Degree Assembly 
Meeting after Council Mtg 

Knights Hall 

12 6:30 PM Majella House Valentines 
Comedy Night 

Pensacola 

13 8:00 – 
10:00AM 

K of C Breakfast Parish Hall 

15 6:00 PM Gospel of Luke Adult 
Education begins 

 

24 6:00 PM Fourth Thursday Special 
Dance 

Parish Hall 

26  February Newsletter Articles 
Due 

 

26 9:00 AM District 3 Meeting Knights Hall 

26 4:00 PM Corporate Communion Mass Saint Rose of Lima 
Church 

Happy Saint  

Valentine’s Day 
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Grand Knight's Report 

George Elliott 

Dear Brother Knights and Families,  
 We welcome three new brother 
knights to our order and to our council. 
Brother Hugh “Buzz” McCaffery IV was 
proposed by Brother Mike Stafford.   
Brother Hugh McCaffery V was proposed 
by Brother Jeff Fischer.  Brother 
Benjamin Paul was proposed by Brother 
Cesar Mascardo.  Congratulations and 
welcome to our new brother knights.   
 Thank you all our knights, knights' 
families, and parishioners for participating in 
the Emerald Coast Walk for Life.  Special 
thanks to Deacon Jeff Massey for driving 
the Saint Rosa of Lima parish bus.  After 
listening to inspiring speakers, we walked for 
a little over a mile in downtown Pensacola.  
The sheer number of people in attendance 
was really impressive.  Everyone who went 
seemed pretty enthusiastic about 
participating again next January. 
 Thanks also to all of you who 
submitted your Annual Survey of Fraternal 
Activity worksheets, and to Worthy Financial 
Secretary Bill McDonald for providing 
charitable contribution data for 2021.  Based 
on all the input, we reported that for 2021 
we provided $7,620 in charitable assistance 
and 27,482 volunteer hours during the 
second year of the pandemic! 
 Our planning meeting will be on 
Thursday, February 3, at 7 pm.  We have 
several activities and events to plan, and 
your input is important and very welcome.   
 Our regular monthly meeting will 

be on Thursday, February 10 at 7 pm.  
Please plan to participate in the  meeting.  
Both the planning meeting and the regular 
monthly meeting are open to all knights, and 
both meetings are in-person and online.  
Please see the details elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  Whether it's in person or online, 
please plan to share some time with your 
fellow knights. 
 As a reminder, before our monthly 
meetings, we gather on the second Thursday 
of each month in the Saint Rose of Lima 
Chapel for Vespers at 6:00 PM.  We're 
blessed to have one of our deacons, recently 
Deacon Phil Czajkowski, to lead us in 
praying The Divine Office.  There's always 
room for more knights to give glory and 
praise to God before our meetings. 
 A Valentine's Comedy Night, 
benefiting The Majella House is Saturday, 
February 12.  See the information in this 
newsletter.  The Majella House is the area's 
only maternity home ministry dedicated to 
homeless pregnant mothers. 
 We have many opportunities to grow 
in faith and fraternity in the coming weeks.  
Please see the calendar in this newsletter, 
and take advantage of these opportunities.  
If you cannot be with us physically, please 
pray with us and for us, and know that we 
are praying for you. 
 Vivat Jesus!  Blessed Michael 
McGivney, pray for us! 

Council 7027 Meetings for the Month of February 
Officers’/Planning Meeting (all knights welcome): Thursday, February 3, 7 PM 

Council Meeting (all knights welcome):  Thursday, February 10, 7 PM 

***Three Ways You Can Participate:  In-person, by phone, or online*** 
- In-person: in the Knights Hall, adjacent to the covered pavilion 
- By phone:  Call (872) 240-3412, enter Access Code 342-890-781# 

- By computer, smartphone, or tablet:  www.gotomeet.me/GeorgeElliott8 
(and turn on your microphone and/or web cam) 

For any method, consider “arriving” up to ten minutes early 
Questions?Contact Grand Knight George Elliott, cell 908-487-8622 / email grejr13@gmail.com 

Can’t wait to “see” you!  Be safe! 
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Field Agent's Report 
Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF 

 K of C Field Agent 
 (850) 981-8207 

jeff.fischer@kofc.org  https://www.facebook.com/KofCfischer 

Love is in the air!  We spend a lot of time 

thinking about our loved ones during the 
month of February and especially around 
Valentine’s Day. Technically, it’s St. 
Valentine’s Day, originally the feast day of a 
Roman saint from the third century.  There is 
much speculation about the origins of the 
feast and even some discussion about the 
identity of the saint.  We do know that this 
St. Valentine was martyred on February 14, 
269 and the feast day was instituted by Pope 
Gelasius I in 496.  But how did St. Valentine, 
a martyr, come to be associated with love 
and romance?  Again, there is much 
speculation and one popular story is that he 
cured the blind daughter of his jailer.  Before 
he was led off to his death, he wrote her a 
note and signed it “Your Valentine.” 

Unlike St. Valentine, most of us are not called 
to martyrdom, but we do think about our 
loved ones…and we write love notes and 
greeting cards.  Gifts are commonly given to 
the ones we love.  But have you ever 
considered some special gifts for the ones 
you love? 

That’s really what insurance is all 
about.  People buy insurance because they 
love someone.  I bought life insurance 
because I love my wife and children.  If I’m 
not here to provide for them I want to make 
sure they can stay in the same home we 
love. Many say, “I want to make sure that my 
children will have the college education they 
will need; I want my family to continue to 
live the lifestyle I’ve been so fortunate to be 
able to provide.”  My policy even has living 
benefits that I can enjoy! 

More to consider.  I want to make sure that if 
I am sick or hurt and can’t work, my family 
still has money coming in to pay the bills. 
Disability Income Insurance helps provide for 
that. I’ve been able to provide a certain 
lifestyle for my family, but sometime down 
the road, I’ll take the assets I’ve accumulated 
and retire.  Long Term Care Insurance helps 
me protect those assets in case of an 
extended care event. You shouldn’t have to 
spend down all that you've saved to pay for 
care…you can shift that risk to the 
Knights.  My retirement annuities will help my 
wife and me enjoy our golden years.  With a 
lifetime minimum interest rate guarantee I 
know I’ll always be in the black with my 
account. 

All the products we have available are 
centered around protection; protection for 
me, for my family and for what I’ve been 
able save. Is your protection where you want 
it to be for your loved ones? 

At this Valentine’s Day, let’s sit down; you, 
me and your wife and see where you stand. 
Make sure you have insured your love.  Go 
ahead and buy that greeting card, write her a 
love note…maybe even get a beautiful 
arrangement of flowers or a dozen roses. But 
remember, the gift of protection will be there 
when it’s needed most. 

Vivat Jesus and May God bless you all.  
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

When Do We Bow Our Heads at Mass? 

The faithful are asked to make 
this simple gesture several times 

during the liturgy. 

Among the lesser-known gestures at Mass is 
the action of bowing the head.  It is a simple 
movement used in many different cultures as 
a sign of respect and has its own place within 
the Catholic liturgy. 

The General Instruction of the Roman Missal 
(GIRM) explains, “A bow signifies reverence 
and honor shown to the persons themselves 
or to the signs that represent them.  There are 
two kinds of bows: a bow of the head and a 
bow of the body [also known as a profound 
bow].”  The GIRM then lays out several 
moments during the Mass when those present 
should bow: 

1) During the Creed – “The Creed is sung or 
recited by the priest together with the people 
(no. 68) with everyone standing.  At the words et 
incarnatus est (by the power of the Holy 
Spirit . . . and became man) all make a 
profound bow; but on the solemnities of the 
Annunciation and of the Nativity of the Lord, 
all genuflect” (GIRM 137). 

2) After the consecration (if you are not 
kneeling) – “In the dioceses of the United 
States of America, [the faithful] should kneel 
beginning after the singing or recitation of 
the Sanctus until after the Amen of the 
Eucharistic Prayer, except when prevented on 
occasion by reasons of health, lack of space, 

the large number of people present, or some 
other good reason.  Those who do not kneel 
ought to make a profound bow when the 
priest genuflects after the consecration” (GIRM 

43). 

3) Before receiving the Holy Eucharist at 
Communion – “When receiving Holy 
Communion, the communicant bows his or 
her head before the Sacrament as a gesture of 
reverence and receives the Body of the Lord 
from the minister” (GIRM 160). 

4) During a solemn blessing at the end of 
Mass – “If a prayer over the people or a 
solemn formula for the blessing is used, the 
deacon says, Inclinate vos ad benedictionem 
(Bow down and pray for God’s 
blessing)” (GIRM 185). 

5) When hearing the name of God or 
specific saints – “A bow of the head is made 
when the three Divine Persons are named 
together and at the names of Jesus, of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary, and of the Saint in 
whose honor Mass is being celebrated” (GIRM 

275).  Lawrence OP | CC  Philip Kosloski | Aug 10, 2017 

As an aside, you’ll notice that we are in a 
short period of Ordinary time between 
Christmas Tide and Lent.  Due to Easter 
being a moveable feast, this year that interval 
will only be seven weeks long. 

Next month we’ll take a quick look at Ash 
Wednesday and the Lenten Season. 

FEBRUARY 
For religious sisters and consecrated women 
We pray for religious sisters and consecrated women; thanking them for their mission and their 
courage; may they continue to find new responses to the challenges of our times. 
http://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/ 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/paullew/15538617822/in/photolist-pF6tHQ-nRbsqc-W7v2RK-pozHqk-pCYG4L-eeTe9s-nFtCEU-aZ5k7k-bwfDeA-eqVLfk-9vemZf-pXHLBq-dYqzeW-erPpN3-7Q2vdo-8Q5o4K-nJk1dQ-cxdbvo-pF24VR-pMgSu5-j6A4vt-dWNpYH-5GcAtq-9vbj57-bjzK1Y-mEyAtG-nHweCn-pEMkBV-
https://aleteia.org/author/philip-kosloski/
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I would like to remind everyone that we 
are all united in service to our church and 
community. Feel free to contact any 

Director with any help or suggestions you 
have for our service committees of Faith, 
Family, Community and Life. 

Programs 
DGK Dan Arndt 

prolifeman53@gmail.com 

 

Pray for Dobbs 
 
When we step back, it’s shocking that God, in the person of Jesus, entered the world as a vulnera-
ble baby. And yet this baby would grow up and die on the Cross for the sins of the world (John 3:16
-17). The pro-life implications of the Incarnation are stunning and motivate us to work for a 
culture that honors, values, and protects life.  

Our work is not over until abortion is unthinkable, which is why we must continue devoting our-
selves to prayer and fasting in the coming months, especially as we await a decision from the 
U.S. Supreme Court in Dobbs v. Jackson Women’s Health Organization.  

To that end, we will be sending out monthly emails with prayers and information related to the 
case. Additionally, we will host a monthly prayer call with national leaders that you can join.  

As we celebrate the birth of Christ, let us recommit to loving, serving, and honoring God in the new 
year by seeking to protect his precious gift of life. 

P.S. Invite your friends and family to join Pray for Dobbs!  

Life 
Ernie Cyr 

thecyrs_99@bellsouth.net 

 

Keynote Speaker Kristan Hawkins 

Students For Life President Kristan Hawkins deliv-
ered the keynote speech at the Gazebo in Seville 
Square Saturday, January 15, 2022, prior to the 
Emerald Coast Walk For Life in Pensacola.  Her re-
marks centered on the probable changes that 
would be handed down by the U.S. Supreme Court 
this year and how it will affect Roe v. Wade and 
abortion availability in this country.  More pictures 
of the march follow on the next page. 

https://www.prayfordobbs.com/so/47Nu29fG6/c?w=t8UGXNmlKquogRrnG-cMUHV92N7PAsezoOzmktOjkIY.eyJ1IjoiaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucHJheWZvcmRvYmJzLmNvbSIsInIiOiI3YjQ0NWM0OC04OWJhLTRkNzAtYzA0NC0zMjcxNmJjZmFiZDYiLCJtIjoibWFpbCIsImMiOiJmNWM4MjZiOC0yODE0LTRlOWYtOGNhYy0xMGMyZWI3N
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January Special Dance 
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Community 
Bill McDonald 

mack491@yahoo.com 

 

St Rose Of Lima Food Pantry  

In the food pantry for the month of December we fed 1037 people. Our last year’s 
total for people fed was 9606 people. We continue to see a great need for food in our 
community. 
Last year we received 38757 pounds of food donations from our partner Winn-Dixie. 
We also must thank our generous parishioners for donations of rice, beans, cereal, 
peanut butter and other staples that help us feed the hungry. 
I again must thank all our volunteers for their help, because without them none of 
this would be possible. 

KnightCast – A New Video Series 
“KnightCast" is a groundbreaking video series from the Knights of Columbus with the 
aim of engaging today's Catholic men in a compelling conversation about the 
Catholic Faith and their own, personal growth as they lead their families in service to 
the Church. Featuring host Jonathan Reyes as well as guests and subject matter 

experts in each episode, "KnightCast" seeks to cover topics ranging from sports and 
marriage to evangelization and the Saints. 
 New episodes of “KnightCast” premiere each month. Don't have time to watch 
the whole episode? Look out for new highlights and clips from each episode to watch 
and share. 
 This series is free to watch and share. Learn more at KofC.org/KnightCast.  

O glorious St. Joseph, model of all who 

labor, obtain for me the grace to work in 
the spirit of penance in expiation for my 
numberless sins; preferring devotion to 
duty to my inclinations; to work with joy 
and gratitude, regarding it as an honor to 
develop and employ by work the gifts 
which I have received from God; to work 
with order, peace, patience, and 
moderation, without ever recoiling before 

weariness and difficulties; to work, 
especially, with a pure intention and 
detached from myself, ever having death 
before my eyes and the account which I 
must give for time lost, for talents 
unused, for good omitted, and for vain 
satisfaction in success, so fatal to the 
work of God. 

- Blessed Hyacinth Marie Cormier 

https://www.kofc.org/en/for-members/resources/member-webcasts.html
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Honors of the Months 

Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 
Year 2020-21 Bruce Donatelli Michael & Debra Stafford 
July, 2021 Jeff Fischer George & Nina Elliott 
August, 2021 Adrian Cuyuch  Christopher & Diana Root  
September, 2021 Adam Rapach Tom & Carrie Johnson 
October, 2021 Frank Ferraro Tim and Liz Maynard 
November, 2021 Denis Flores Michael & Debra Stafford 
December, 2021 Raymond Kutch Roger & Emily LeBlanc 

January, 2022 Dcn. Thomas Kennell Douglas & Tia Blau 

February, 2022   
March, 2022   
April, 2022   

May, 2022   

June, 2022   

Grand Knight George 
Elliott presented the 
Knight of the Month for 
January to Dcn Thomas 
Kennell at the 4:00 PM 
Mass on January 29, 
2022. Pictured are GK 
George Elliott, Dcn. 
Thomas Kennell, and 
Msgr. Michael Reed.  K
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 GK George Elliott 

presented the Family 
of the Month for 
January to Douglas & 
Tia Blau at the 4:00 
PM Mass on January 
29, 2022. Pictured are 
GK George Elliott, 
Douglas & Tia Blau, 
and Msgr. Michael 
Reed.  
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Fourth Degree  

St. Teresa of Calcutta Assembly 2823 
FN SK Dan Arndt 

On January 29 we had five Knights 
receive their 4th Degree in Niceville. The 
Exemplification  was held by zoom and 
accommodated 225 nights throughout the 
state. I would like to congratulate now Sir 
Knights Steve Schaffter, Michael Tewell, 
James Gaus, Oscar Saenz, and Ed 
McCarthy.  
We invite them and all 4th Degree 
Knights to attend our next 4th Degree 
meeting on Thursday, February 10 
immediately after the third Degree 
meeting. 

Sir Knight Steve Schaffter 

Sir Knight Michael Tewell 

Sir Knight James Gaus 

Sir Knight Oscar Saenz 

Sir Knight Ed McCarthy 
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Knights of Columbus 
Online Resources 
Council 7027 web site has important 
information such as calendar, 
newsletters, and member only 
information. 
http://www.kofc7027.com 

State Council has important 
information about Knights in Florida. 
https://floridakofc.org/ 

Supreme contains something for 
everyone. 
http://kofc.org 

Knights  Gear is clothing and 
accessories K of C branded. 
http://www.knightsgear.com 

Knightline is a monthly publication with 
important information for leaders and 
members. 
http://kofc.org/knightline 

Invocations monthly publication of the 
Florida State Council. 
https://www.floridakofc.org/Invocation-
State-Newsletter 

Knightcast An inspirational video series 
forming men on their journey to be 
better husbands, fathers, citizens, and 
Catholics.  http://kofc.org/knightcast 

Assembly 2823 Officers 

 Fraternal Year 2021-2022 

Faithful  
Navigator 

SK Dan Arndt 

Faithful Captain SK Sid Roussell 

Faithful Pilot SK Joey Davis 

Faithful Admiral SK John Recke 

Faithful  
Comptroller 

SK Bill Mcdonald 

Faithful Purser SK Dale Sogor 

Faithful Scribe SK Tom Kubalewski 

Faithful Inner  
Sentinel 

SK George Elliott 

Faithful Outer  
Sentinel 

SK Dcn Chris  
Christopher 

Trustee 3 Year SK Bruce Donatelli 

Trustee 2 Year SK Michael Stafford 

Trustee 1 Year SK Bob Browder 

K of C Council 7027 
2021-22 Officer Elections 

Chaplain 
Msgr Michael 
Reed 

Grand Knight George Elliott 

Deputy Grand  
Knight 

Dan Arndt 

Chancellor Tom Kubalewski 

Recorder Larry Burkhalter 

Treasurer Dale Sogor 

Financial  
Secretary 

Bill McDonald 

Advocate Philip Germain 

Warden Justin Paul 

Inside Guard Gene Skalsky 

Outside Guard Jim Gentry 

Lecturer Paul Hicks 

One Year  
Trustee 

Cesar Mascardo 

Two Year  
Trusteed 

Greg Micklos 

Three Year  
Trustee 

Ray Kutch 

Council and Assembly Officers 

 BIRTHDAYS 
On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

JERRY L BROWN   2/3 
JASON L REQUINA  2/5 
JAMES P FANE   2/6 
JEFFREY C OTTLEY  2/6 
MARK J STILLWAGON  2/9 
THEODORE G HOFFMAN  2/10 
CHRISTOPHER T BICKFORD 2/11 
DEACON CARL J CHRISTOPHER  2/12 
RAMON T DUMLAON  2/12 
TYLER J LEHRKE   2/12 
DAVID K PARKS   2/14 
PETER R FIERRO   2/16 

BRYAN D McCLEOD  2/16 
WILLIAM A McDONALD  2/17 
PATRICK C DAVEY  2/19 
JOEL C DUNHAM   2/20 
MICHAEL T TEWELL  2/20 
JAMES M CASHMAN  2/23 
STEVEN M HARTMAN  2/23 
JOHN B DEL ROSARIO  2/25 
JOSEPH PATERNA   2/25 
EDWARD J PODGURSKI  2/26 
FRANCIS D FERRARO  2/27 
TEODULO D LAPINA JR  2/29 

The Newsletter is published 
by Knights of Columbus 
Council 7027, PO Box 951, 
Milton, FL 32572,and is for 
the distribution to members 
and friends of the Council.  
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